




























































































1/03/23 

January Meeting Highlights 

From Town Administrator 

 

 Received and responded to LOTCIP grant application comments from CT DOT 

 Staff met regarding the TRIP Grant application process and we recommend applying for the Lyman Road 

Bridge replacement to be the best fit for the grant. It is a 20% match instead of 50% under the federal 

program.  

 Trees that will need to be removed as part of the Connectivity Grant have been posted and will remain so 

for two week. Work is planned to begin after school lets out for the summer.  

 Novus is working with our current IT provider to enhance our cybersecurity. 

 The apprenticeship training group that I have participated in completed the report that was due January 

first for consideration. 

 Looking at possible submission for trail parking on Hop River Road just west of Munsons. This is still in the 

works. 

 I attended and participated in the CRCOG Policy Board meeting. 

 Attended and participated in the CT Countryside meeting. Please see attached flyer which will be a tri fold 

brochure. 

 Most department budgets have been returned to administration and we are beginning our process of 

review. 

 We held the second CAPA meeting and hope to wrap up recommendations to the BOS at our next 

meeting.. 

 We have executed our contract for MSW disposal with Willi Waste. 

 We had some impact from the recent storms and have highlighted our readiness, response and recovery 

effort below. 

o By Wednesday all departments reported completing their preparation checklists. 

o We staffed EOC until 3:30 PM on Friday and worked with our Eversource liaison to prioritize 

response and restoration efforts. 

o Town Hall was open for phone charging, warming and internet access on Friday and the Library 

was open until 1:00 PM on Saturday for the same. 

o Our response was a collaborated effort between Emergency Management, Fire Department, 

Highway staff and Buildings and grounds staff.  

o Senior and Social Services updated our at risk citizen call list. 

o We had some roads closed with tree and wire damage. 

o Two power poles were damaged in the storm. 

o Approximately 47% of Eversource customers had no power at the height of the storm 

o By Friday at 9:00 pm we had restored a significant number of customers and were down to about 

20%. 

o I continued to work with staff and Eversource on Saturday and by 4:00 pm all but 87 customers 

were restored. 

o We continued to collaborate on Sunday and by 2:00 pm were down to fewer than 4 customers 

without power. By 9:00 PM all customers were restored.  

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, James Rupert 


